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Good day, neighbours!  
I hope that everyone has been getting outside to enjoy the warmer 
weather.  I want to give a huge thanks to our soccer coordinators, 
Eric and Terri Sanderson, for organizing the Stonebridge outdoor 
soccer program for both our kinder soccer and U5 to U9 teams - 
it’s a lot of work, and they’re doing an amazing job!  I also want to 
acknowledge all the parents who have volunteered to coach their 
child’s team - we would not be able to offer soccer without your 
help!

I wanted to let Stonebridge residents know about a construction 
project the City is planning this summer: 

RECREATION AMENITY BUILDINGS PROJECT 
In 2019, City Council approved funding for additional recreation 
amenities in Evergreen (Funk Park); Hampton Village (Al Anderson 
Park); Rosewood (Glen Penner Park); Stonebridge (Alexander 
MacGillivray Young Park); and Willowgrove (Wallace Park) 
neighbourhoods.  This funding includes rink utility connections 
for Evergreen, Rosewood and Stonebridge community rinks. 
Depending on the site, additional support amenities could include 
some combination of washrooms, shade structures, storage and 
warm-up spaces.

Funding for these items were established through a Community 
Centre Levy first implemented in 2003 for Hampton Village and 
Willowgrove neighbourhoods; and subsequently implemented for 
Evergreen, Rosewood and Stonebridge neighbourhoods. 

Our amenity building in Stonebridge will be built adjacent to our 
existing spray park in Alexander MacGillivray Young Park.  The plan 
is for it to function as an activity space for the summer play prog-
am, and also as a warm-up space for the community rink, which 
will be built adjacent to the amenity building.  We’re excited for this 
addition to our park, and we know it will get a lot of use!
For more information on the amenity building, contact Mark Camp-
bell, the City of Saskatoon Open Space Consultant, at mark.camp-
bell@saskatoon.ca

-Alena Sherwood, President, Stonebridge Community Association

P resident ’s Message
President

Alena Sherwood

Vice President Operations
Vacant

Vice President Community 
Engagement
Brahm Enslin

Treasurer
Tricia Haugen

Secretary
Darcy Warrington

Special Events Coordinator
Trystan Meyers

Communications Coordinator 
(Newsletter)

Vacant

Communications Coordinator 
(Online)

Vivian Balajonda

Volunteer and Membership 
Coordinator

Vacant

Soccer Program Coordinators
Eric Sanderson
Terri Sanderson

Basketball Coordinators
Leah Deibert
Dave Deibert

Inooor Programs Coordinator
Vivian Balajonda

Rink Coordinators
Brahm Enslin
Rayna Fisher

Community Watch Coordinator
Vacant

Members At Large
Brittany Davidson

Tyler Strand



www.ourstonebridge.ca	 Summer 2021

Rink Fundraising!

Students from our two schools here in Stonebridge took part in a school-wide coin 
drive to help raise money for our community rink.  The result?  These students 
raised a total of $6,217.10!  Big shoutout to the students of Chief Whitecap and St. 
Kateri schools!!

ALEXANDER MACGILLIVRAY YOUNG PARK  
(BEHIND THE SCHOOLS)

PLANS FOR THE RINK!

The Stonebridge Community Association 
is making plans to build a rink this sum-
mer, in Alexander MacGillivray Young Park, 
behind the schools and adjacent to the 
existing spray pad.  Our plan is for our con-
structon to coincide with the new amenity 
building that’s being installed by the City 
of Saskatoon.  

Our rink will be 120’ x 60’, constructed with 
rink boards and a chain link fence above, 
and a gravel base.  Water service and the 
electrical service (for the rink lights) will 
come from the amenity building, where 
there will be storage for rink necessities 
such as shovels, nets, etc.  

We will need your help for the build!  Con-
tact us at ourstonebridge.info@gmail.com 
to be added to the volunteer list!

Approximate 
location

of future rink

Existing 
spray 
pad

New Amenity Bldg
c/w activity centre, wash-
rooms & rink storage
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The Stonebridge Community Association, along with Armed with Harmony, are bringing 
you another online Trivia Night to raise funds for the construction of our community 
rink!!  

Join us for a night of fun via Zoom and get a chance to win some amazing prizes!  Tickets 
are $10 and all proceeds will go directly towards the rink.  May 27th, 7PM to 9PM.  Visit 
our website (www.ourstonebridge.ca) or our Facebook page to purchase tickets!
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STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY GARDEN 2021 UPDATE

The Stonebridge Community Garden is located in Peter Zakreski Park and consists of 33 plots 
(20 large, 13 small), 2 community plots, 2 raised beds, and a fruit garden. A small group of 
volunteers and many plot owners work hard to maintain the garden. The community garden 
continues to receive a lot of interest each year. All of our plots have been allocated for 2021 
and we have 25-30 people on the waiting list. We will operate this year with COVID restrictions 
in place in accordance with what is outlined by the City of Saskatoon. This includes recom-
mendations of mask use and social distancing while in the garden. 

In early April, many of the gardeners worked hard to clean up the Peter Zakreski Park. The 
community garden received a grant of $500 for this clean up from Eco Friendly Saskatchewan. 
These funds will go towards environmentally friendly projects in the garden, such as compost-
ing, attracting pollinators, and adding more native plants. 

We plan to submit an application for a garden expansion this fall to the City of Saskatoon. This 
would create more garden plots and help address the high demand for plots in Stonebridge. 

If you are interested in gardening with us, please contact stonebridgecommunitygarden@
gmail.com.

WHY VOLUNTEER TO COACH YOUR CHILD’S SPORTS TEAM?

You can coach your kids and you get to spend more time with them, doing something fun 
and helping them master new skills.  You will have an important influence over your commu-
nity!  Ask any adult who has played sport for a while and there is a good chance that they had 
great people who were their coaches. You will be remembered for all the right reasons and 
kids will copy your example.  Leadership, responsibility, and commitment all have their own 
rewards, and these are abundant when you volunteer to coach!
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